1106 Palms Airport Dr.
Las Yegas, NV 89119

702.897.7150
Fax: 702.260.3159
shufflemaster.com

May 21, 2010

Richard Sandusky, Director of Regulatory Review
Pennsylvania Gaming Control Board

P.0O. Box 69060

Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17106-9060

Attention: Public Comment on Regulation #125-116

Dear Mr. Sandusky:
Thank you for allowing Shuffle Master, Inc. (“Shuffle Master”) the opportunity to comment on

the Temporary Table Games Regulations adopted by the Pennsylvania Gaming Control
Board. After our review, we would like o provide the following comments:

CHAPTER 523, TABLE GAME EQUIPMENT

e §523.17. Dealing shoes; automated card shuffling devices.

Part (b) number (2) of this section stipulates that the sides of the shoe below the base plate
shall: “Be transparent, have a transparent sealed cutout or be otherwise constructed to
prevent any object from being placed into or removed from the portion of the dealing shoe
below the base plate.”

This requirement would expose the visibility of wiring and hardware components of an
automated dealing shoe and it would also make the automated dealing shoe not visibly
appealing on the table. Shuffle Master recommends that the sides of automated dealing
shoes below the base plate are not required to be transparent.

Sincerely,
Christopher Cook

Product Compliance Technical Liaison
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